Vol. 1, No.1

February, 1974

East Area Chapter of Lifespan Gets new officers, new plans!

At a recent organizational meeting of Lifespan, members adopted some new plans for the East Area Chapter. One of them is this "Newsletter" and another is a membership drive. Enclosed in this first issue is an envelope for your contributions. If you wish to contribute, print your name and address, fill in the blanks and send it back as soon as possible. You will be placed on the "active" membership rolls and sent the Newsletter.

The new board of officers for Lifespan, East Area Chapter, are listed below. It is requested that all observe the telephone hours of 9:00 A.M. to 9:00 PM, Mon. thru Fri. only.

The Education Committee will meet Thursday, Feb. 21, at 8:00 PM at Mrs. Amore's home, 19146 Mott, East Det.

The Education Committee will develop a "Pro-Life Presentation" for schools churches, and civic groups. They will also discuss plans for a sub-committee to stock public and high school libraries with pro-life material. If you are interested in joining this committee call, Mrs. Amore 771-4250.

The Political Action Committee asks constituents of Congressmen Lucien

Nedzi and James O'Hara to write to them and urge them to sign the Hogan

discharge petition. This will enable the Hogan pro-life amendment to get out of the Judiciary Committee and onto the floor of the House of Rep. for discussion and vote. For information on this matter, or if you would like to work on this committee call Bill Ward, 294-1849.

## What is LIFESPAN?

Lifespan, Inc. (formerly known as People Taking Action Against Abortion) is a pro-life organization dedicated to promoting respect for life from conception to natural death.

In Southeastern Michigan there are four Lifespan chapters, Wayne, Oak-land, East Area (Macomb and East Wayne) and Washtenaw.

Lifespan is a member of a statewide coalition of right to life groups called Michigan Citizens for Life, which is represented on the National Right to Life Committee in Washington, D. C.

## A Special Thanks to Bill Allor!

All of us in the East Area appreciate the time (several years) and effort Bill has given to us in leading the pro-life campaign. Though he's no longer chairman, he will continue to aid this chapter with research information. Again Bill, our deepest thanks.

## .....And What's A Telechain?

The Telechain (telephone chain) is a speedy method of relaying important messages that sometime require immediate action by all of the members linked to the chain. It is set up with a local area chairman, cochairman, captains, and co-captains who in turn phone the message to a maximum of six people. The success of this chain depends on each person's diligent effort. If you would like to be on this Telechain, call Mrs. Nancy Strable at 771-1372.

LIFESPAN BOARD MEETING, FEB. 18, 8:00 P.M. MACOMB COLLEGE, BLDG. C-205